
Dear Christine Small,  
 
This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as 
a six-county Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail 
Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The region includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, 
Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties. This letter additionally follows 
our review of the Potential Framework for Funding Selection found 
at http://www.dot.state.fl.us/planning/systems/SUNTrail/SUN_Trail_Overview_11
.4.15.pdf.  
 
The Airborne Mountain Bike Club Florida Nonprofit Corporation, which has over 
300 members is deeply engaged in pursuing our primary mission of more, better 
trails.  The Airborne club maintains trails in St. Lucie and Martin Counties and 
through a license agreement with the landowner has secured ongoing access to one 
of the most unique MTB trails in the state, located in St. Lucie County.  
 
Airborne is committed to major effort to satisfy the possible criteria for eligibility 
and selection of regional SUN Trail funding, at the same time we understand that 
across the six-county East Coast Greenway Southeast Region some entities are 
ready to satisfy some criteria ahead of others. Nonetheless, we are part of the 
working group comprised of government agencies and other nonprofits that will 
collaborate to achieve program-readiness for the entire six-county system by 2020. 
 
Please advise how we can further assist with this nomination. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Travis Bailer 
President 
Airborne Mountain Bike Club of the Treasure Coast 
ambcpres@gmail.com 
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March 20, 2016 
 
Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Regional Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
Division of Recreation and Parks 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
Via email:  Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us 
 
Dear Ms. Small, 
 
This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a six-county 
Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The 
region includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties.  
 
I write in my capacity as a business professional in Indian River County.  I have enjoyed multiuse 
trails in Florida and nationwide.  Many of my clients and colleagues are cyclists, runners and 
hikers.  We recognize the importance of safe, designated trails for recreation and health 
benefits.  The larger picture, however, is the benefit to the local economies surrounding the 
trail locations.  The six counties served by this section of the Greenway rely heavily on tourism 
and retirees.  The connection of bicycle and pedestrian trails will add to the attraction to our 
area.   I urge your support for this project.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Amy Banov, AIA LEED AP 
 
 
 
Cc:  The Honorable Bob Solari, Commissioner, Indian River County bsolari@ircgov.com  
 Hugh Aaron, President Bike Walk Indian River County hugh@theaarons.com  
 Sharon LaPoint, President, Vero Cycling lapointsharon@gmail.com  
 Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Florida herbhiller12@gmail.com  
 Phil Matson, Staff Director Indian River County MPO pmatson@ircgov.com  
 Tad Diesel, Regional Greenways and Trails Task Force tadiesel@outlook.com  

Chuck Barrowclough at BarrowcloughC@stlucieco.org   
Mark Heinicke at mheinic@miamidade.gov 

mailto:Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us
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Thomas A. (Tad) Diesel 
950 45th Drive SW 
Vero Beach, FL 32968 
 
March 16, 2016 
 
Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Regional Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
Division of Recreation and Parks 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
Via eMail:  Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us 
 
Dear Ms. Small, 
 
This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a six-county Shared-
Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The region 
includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties.  
 
As a Board member of Bike Walk Indian River County--a nonprofit coalition of business, government 
and civic leaders undertaking a mission to promote save bicycling and walking as transportation and 
recreation for a healthier, more vibrant and connected Indian River County—I am aware of the broad 
local support for Shared-Use Nonmotorized trails in this region. As a communications representative 
Vero Cycling Club, I am aware of the active promotion of  cycling; encouragement of  all cyclists of 
all levels, from beginning to advanced; advocacy for cycling related interests; and promotion of safe 
cycling. As the recent Indian River County designee to the regional Greenways & Trail Task Force I 
am aware of the shared regional commitment to advancing safe, efficient, affordable and socially 
equitable transportation for health, job, recreation and visitor benefits. In these memberships I speak 
not only as a cyclist, but as a citizen supportive of the health, economy, ecology and hospitality of our 
region and the State of Florida. 
 
I join the above referenced organizations in their commitment to satisfy the possible criteria for 
eligibility and selection of regional SUN Trail funding.  
 
Please advise how we can further assist with this nomination. 
 
Sincerely, 
Tad Diesel 
 
Cc:  The Honorable Bob Solari, Commissioner, Indian River County 
 Hugh Aaron, President Bike Walk Indian River County 
 Sharon LaPoint, President, Vero Cycling 
 Charles W. Barrowclough, Environmental Lands Coordinator, St Lucie County  
 Mark Heinicke, Miami-Dade Parks Planning and Research Division 
 Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Florida 
 Phil Matson, Staff Director Indian River County MPO 

mailto:Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us


Bob Mall 
8726 22nd St 
Vero Beach, Fl 32966 
20/4/2016 
 
 
Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Regional Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
Division of Recreation and Parks 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
Via eMail:  Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us 
 
Dear Ms. Small, 
 
This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a six-county Shared-
Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The region 
includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties.  
 
I write for my wife and myself as cncerned citizens and members Vero Cycing. We feel the Sun Trail 
to be a benefit to the health, economy, safety, and general well being of our community. 
 
Sincerely, Belinda and Bob Mall 
 
 
Cc:  The Honorable Bob Solari, Commissioner, Indian River County bsolari@ircgov.com  
 Hugh Aaron, President Bike Walk Indian River County hugh@theaarons.com 
 Sharon LaPoint, President, Vero Cycling lapointsharon@gmail.com  
 Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Florida herbhiller12@gmail.com  
 Phil Matson, Staff Director Indian River County MPO pmatson@ircgov.com  
 Tad Diesel, Regional Greenways and Trails Task Force tadiesel@outlook.com  

mailto:Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:bsolari@ircgov.com
mailto:lapointsharon@gmail.com
mailto:herbhiller12@gmail.com
mailto:pmatson@ircgov.com
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March 25, 2016 

Christine Small 
Southeast Regional Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
Division of Recreation and Parks 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
3900 Commonwealth Blvd., M.S. 795 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-3000 

RE: East Coast Greenway, Southeast Region 

Dear Ms. Small: 

This letter is in support of the selection of the East Coast Greenway 
Southeast Region as a six-county Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail 
authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. This letter follows 
our review of the Potential Framework for Funding Selection on the Florida 
Department of Transportation website. 

The City of Hallandale Beach is fully engaged in advancing safe, efficient, 
affordable and socially equitable transportation for health, job, recreation 
and visitor benefits. The City is seeking to boost every mobi lity option 
available to alleviate its top constituent concern, traffic. The interconnected 
north-south alternative envisioned would be a tremendous addition to the 
mobility choices available to our constituents. 

The City is committed to major effort to satisfy the possible criteria for 
eligibility and selection of regional SUN Trail funding. We are part of the 
working group comprised of government agencies and other nonprofits that 
will collaborate to achieve program-readiness for the entire six-county 
system by 2020. The City is prepared to work with the Florida Department 
of Transportation to formulate and sign an agreement regarding the City's 
funding of ongoing operations and maintenance costs for any portion or 
segment of East Coast Greenway - or any trail improved using SUN Trail 
funds -- in Hallandale Beach. 

Please advise how we can further assist with this nomination. 

Daniel Rosemond 
City Manager 

C: Keven Klopp, Development Services Director 











March 22, 2016 

Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Regional Coordinator 

Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 

Division of Recreation and Parks 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

 

Dear Ms. Small, 

This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a six-county 
Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. 
The region includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade 
counties. 

I write in my capacity as Vice-President and Treasurer of Vero Cycling, Inc. and as an avid 
cyclist and tax paying citizen of Florida. 

Anytime you can help increase the health of your fellow citizens, boost the economy and provide 
a safe environment to exercise, it is a win-win for everyone. 

  Sincerely, 

 David B Hunter 

5107 Formosa Cir. 

Vero Beach, Fl. 32967 

  

Cc:       The Honorable Bob Solari, Commissioner, Indian River County bsolari@ircgov.com  

            Hugh Aaron, President Bike Walk Indian River County hugh@theaarons.com 

            Sharon LaPoint, President, Vero Cycling lapointsharon@gmail.com  

            Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Florida herbhiller12@gmail.com  

            Phil Matson, Staff Director Indian River County MPO pmatson@ircgov.com  

            Tad Diesel, Regional Greenways and Trails Task Force tadiesel@outlook.com 

mailto:bsolari@ircgov.com
mailto:hugh@theaarons.com
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mailto:herbhiller12@gmail.com
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March 23, 2016 

Ms. Christine Small 
Division of Recreation and Parks 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
3900 Commonwealth Blvd, M.S. 795 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-3000 
(850) 245-2939 

Re: East Coast Greenway Southeast Region 

Dear Ms. Small: 

The East Coast Greenway Alliance is impressed by Florida’s commitment to 
becoming a national leader in trail development. The SUN Trail program —
Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail, as authorized by the 2014 Trail 
Legislation: 335.065(4), FS — brings resources forward that match the high 
ambition of Florida DEP’s Office of Greenways & Trails and Florida DOT. As 
the organization leading the development of the nation’s longest urban trail, 
we feel a strong alignment with your efforts.  

We see a special opportunity in southeastern Florida and support the 
selection of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region as a six-county 
region ripe for trail development which would benefit the maximum number of 
Floridians. The counties are Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, 
Broward, and Miami-Dade. 

The East Coast Greenway is a 2,900-mile multi-use trail linking 15 states and 
450 communities from Calais, Maine, to Key West, Florida. National Park 
Service Outdoor Recreation Chief Bob Ratcliffe recently called the ECG “my 
model” for long-distance trail development. Almost 900 miles of the East 
Coast Greenway are traffic-separated, over 1,000 of the miles are marked 
with ECG signs and arrows, and the entire route is available on an online trip 
planner and a mobile app. Closing key gaps in our Florida route will have a 
strong impact improving green mobility, public health; local, state, and 
regional economic development; tourism; quality of life; social equity; and the 
environment.  

Our Alliance thrives as a collaborator with local and state partners in the 
government, nonprofit, and private sectors. Almost 40 percent of the 234-
mile, six-county multi-use regional trail is already in place in South Florida, 
both paved and off-road. Furthermore, the regional trail is already half 
programmed.  



 

The current state of completion through the six-county region includes: Miami-
Dade County, 39 miles; Broward County, 2 miles; Palm Beach County, 11 
miles; Martin County, 9 miles; St. Lucie County, 4 miles; and Indian River 
County, 22 miles.  

The Alliance is committed to developing our route through Florida, the longest 
state route in our 15-state corridor at more than 500 miles. In November 
2015, we collaborated with dozens of partners including FDOT to produce 
WHEELS, one of the largest transit and trails events in Florida history. Its 
chief market was the six-county southeast region and was precisely built on 
the regional collaboration already marked by the Seven | 50 SE Florida 
Prosperity Plan (that also includes Monroe County).   

Regional partners today include: the Miami-Dade Trail Alliance, the Miami 
Beach-Fort Lauderdale Atlantic Coastal Trail Network Task Force, Human-
Powered Delray; Safety As Floridians Expect, Green Mobility Network, the 
Treasured Lands Foundation, and Bike-Walk Indian River County.  

The East Coast Greenway Alliance will continue to help lead the development 
of trails through Florida. Thank you for considering this timely investment to 
enhance the lives of millions of residents and tourists alike in the years 
ahead.  

To Continued Greenway Progress, 

	
  

	
  

	
  

Dennis Markatos-Soriano 
Executive Director 
East Coast Greenway Alliance 
5826 Fayetteville Road, Suite 210 
Durham, NC 27713 
(919) 797-0619 
dennis@greenway.org  
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March 24, 2016 

 
Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Regional Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
 

Dear Ms. Small:  

On behalf of the City of Fort Pierce, it is my pleasure to submit this letter in support of the East 
Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a SUN Trail which was authorized by F.S. 
335.065(4). The City of Fort Pierce is within this region which encompasses Indian River, St. 
Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties.  

The City of Fort Pierce, in support of St. Lucie County, is committed to advancing safe, efficient 
and affordable transportation in our community and the surrounding regions to promote health, 
job, recreation and tourism benefits. The City of Fort Pierce, in collaboration with St. Lucie 
County, has been, and continues to be active in promoting these endeavors, while furthering the 
East Coast Greenway initiative. The success of these undertakings is pivotal for economic 
development and the promotion of quality of life for our residents and visitors alike.  

The City of Fort Pierce is committed to the efforts to satisfy the criteria for eligibility of regional 
SUN Trail funding for the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region. We remain dedicated to our 
working group which will continue to collaborate to achieve program-readiness for the entire six-
county system by 2020. Thank you very much for this opportunity to express support for, and 
the desire to promote this endeavor.  

Sincerely, 

 

Linda Hudson 
Mayor 
 

 

Office of the Mayor and City Commission
City Hall, 100 North US 1 

P.O. Box 1480 Fort Pierce, FL 34954-1480 
(772) 467-3065 • www.CityOfFortPierce.com 

lorida 







 

  
 
 
 
 

March 16, 2016 
 
Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Region Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
Division of Recreation and Parks 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Christine.Small@dep.state.fl.us  
Via mheinic@miamidade.gov   
 
Per Florida Greenways and Trails Council  
 
Dear Ms. Small: 
 
I am writing this letter to support the selection of the East Coast Greenway 
Southeast Region as the six-county Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail 
authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The region includes Indian 
River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties. This 
letter additionally follows our review of the Potential Framework for Funding 
Selection found 
at http://www.dot.state.fl.us/planning/systems/SUNTrail/SUN_Trail_Overview_1
1.4.15.pdf.  
 
Our organization --- Human Powered Delray (HPD) --- is a walking and biking 
advocacy group heavily involved in making Delray Beach less dependent on 
automobiles as a primary mode of transportation.  We work closely with the City 
of Delray Beach, the County of Palm Beach, and the Treasure Coast Regional 
Planning Council to build bike and ped pathways, construct complete streets, 
convert alleys to non-motorized use, and make transportation safer for all 
concerned.  As such we have written grants, written local legislation, and 
promoted bike-ped through all agencies of the City including Sustainability, Parks, 
Police, Planning and Engineering.  We have helped staff task forces to make our 
voices heard and spoken out at countless public meetings. 

mailto:Christine.Small@dep.state.fl.us
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We have prepared the Delray Beach Bike Ped Master Plan which among other 
mobility goals supports the designation of the East Coast Greenway along our 
lovely beach and improvements to our pathways to achieve ASHTO standards. 
 
We appreciate your consideration of our locality and region for SUN funding to 
achieve our goals of shared use pathways, viable routes for multiple non-
motorized users including underserviced communities, and completion of the East 
Coast Greenway in our City. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
James R. Chard 
Chair of Human Powered Delray 

 







































Nelson Cover Jr. 
276 Riverway Drive 

Vero Beach, FL 32963 
 
March 21, 2016 
 
Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Regional Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
Division of Recreation and Parks 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
Via eMail:  Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us 
 
Dear Ms. Small, 
 
This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a six-county Shared-
Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The region 
includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties.  
 
As a former resident and owner of a consulting firm in Arlington, Virginia, which has an extensive 
bike and pedestrian trail system, I have witnessed through personal use the many benefits of 
bicycle/pedestrian trails which connect different communities and jurisdictions.   
 
As a resident of Indian River County for over 16 years, I can tell you that it would be a tremendous 
benefit for the county to be as bicycle and pedestrian friendly as possible.   
 
In brief, these trails bring communities together by enabling destination recreational riding for 
shopping, restaurants and for various community festivals and events.  They support family recreation, 
healthy living, reduce traffic congestion and enhance the potential for commuting to school and work.  
They become a major selling point for employers and employees considering Indian River County as a 
place to live and work.   
 
Congestion and traffic, particularly at this time of year, are a major complication in the lives of our 
citizens, resulting in lost revenue for local businesses (why hassle trying to find a place to park when 
you can order something off Amazon that will arrive the next day?).  Studies done nationally attest to 
increased business activity in areas supported by bike and pedestrian trails. 
 
For these reasons, I strongly support the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nelson Cover Jr. 
 
 
Cc:  The Honorable Bob Solari, Commissioner, Indian River County bsolari@ircgov.com  
 Hugh Aaron, President Bike Walk Indian River County hugh@theaarons.com 

mailto:Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:bsolari@ircgov.com


 Sharon LaPoint, President, Vero Cycling lapointsharon@gmail.com  
 Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Florida herbhiller12@gmail.com  
 Phil Matson, Staff Director Indian River County MPO pmatson@ircgov.com  
 Tad Diesel, Regional Greenways and Trails Task Force tadiesel@outlook.com  

mailto:lapointsharon@gmail.com
mailto:herbhiller12@gmail.com
mailto:pmatson@ircgov.com
mailto:tadiesel@outlook.com


Dear Ms. Small, 

 This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a six-county 
Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. 
The region includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade 
counties.  

 I am an avid cyclist. I love living in Vero Beach, FL. I also spend some time in the Summer in 
Colorado. The town I visit has a connected bike/hike/horse trail that stretches over 75 miles. It is 
a big draw for both locals and visitors. The path is safe and well-maintained. It is a major 
lifestyle enhancement for all of the communities.  

 Sincerely, 

 Danette Dieffenbach 

111 N. White Jewel Court 

Vero Beach, FL 32963 

  

Cc:       The Honorable Bob Solari, Commissioner, Indian River County bsolari@ircgov.com  

            Hugh Aaron, President Bike Walk Indian River County hugh@theaarons.com 

            Sharon LaPoint, President, Vero Cycling lapointsharon@gmail.com  

            Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Florida herbhiller12@gmail.com  

            Phil Matson, Staff Director Indian River County MPO pmatson@ircgov.com  

            Tad Diesel, Regional Greenways and Trails Task Force tadiesel@outlook.com  
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The ECG is one of seven short-listed regional trail systems eligible for the new SUN Trail funding. I would 
like you to support this. Thank you. 
 
Nicolai L Hansen DC 
1067 Matador Dr 
Rockledge, FL 32955 
 



 
 
Sharon LaPoint, President 
Vero Cycling, Inc. 
Vero Beach, Fl 32967 
772-538-4434 
Lapointsharon@gmail.com 
 
March 23, 2016 
 
Ms. Christine Small, South Regional Coordinator 
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails 
Division of Parks and Recreation  
Florida Department of Environmental Protection  
 
   Re: East Coast Greenway Southeast Region 
 
Dear Ms. Small 
 
This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as 
a six-county Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail 
Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The region includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, 
Palm Beach, Broward, and Miami-Dade counties.  
 
Vero Cycling, Inc. is a 501C, non-profit.  Our goals are: to promote cycling in Indian 
River County, to encourage all cyclists of all levels, to advocate for cycling-Related 
interests, to promote safe cycling, and to encourage respect among cyclists and 
non-cyclists.  
 
Please let me know if I can be of further assistance.  
 
Sincerely, 



































Verocity, LLC
9086 Castle Harbour Circle

Vero Beach, FL 32963
Tel: 772.234.3118

verocity@outlook.com

March 20, 2016

Ms. Christine Small, Southeast Regional Coordinator
Florida Office of Greenways and Trails
Division of Recreation and Parks
Florida Department of Environmental Protection

Via eMail: Christine.small@dep.state.fl.us

Dear Ms. Small,

This letter is in support of the East Coast Greenway Southeast Region selection as a six-county Shared-
Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail authorized by 2014 Trail Legislation: 335.065(4), FS. The region
includes Indian River, St. Lucie, Martin, Palm Beach, Broward and Miami-Dade counties.

I write in my capacity as a board member of Bike Walk Indian River County, an avid bicyclist that
would regularly use the trail and a small developer that supports actions like this that can make our
region more supportive of safe exercise and outdoor activities.

I support the connection of a bicycle/pedestrian trail connecting the six counties to enhance the quality
of life for residents and visitors to the area.  This will provide a safe and exciting way to tour the area
and encourage a more active life style.

Respectfully,

David Ederer

Cc:  The Honorable Bob Solari, Commissioner, Indian River County bsolari@ircgov.com
 Hugh Aaron, President Bike Walk Indian River County hugh@theaarons.com
 Sharon LaPoint, President, Vero Cycling lapointsharon@gmail.com
 Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Florida herbhiller12@gmail.com
 Phil Matson, Staff Director Indian River County MPO pmatson@ircgov.com
 Tad Diesel, Regional Greenways and Trails Task Force tadiesel@outlook.com







 

 
 
Mr. Billy Hattaway 
District Secretary 
Florida Department of Transportation 
P.O. Box 1249 
Bartow, FL  33831-1249 
 
Dear Secretary Hattaway: 
 
The Greater Fort Lauderdale/Broward County area welcomed 14.3 million visitors, 
spending over $11.4 billion dollars in 2014. For every 85 visitors a new tourism job is 
supported. Today, there are over 163,000 Broward County residents with full time  
employment in the hospitality industry. 
 
The FDOT can provide important marketing assistance to cyclists throughout the  
South Florida area by allowing the posting of East Coast Greenway signs at intervals  
along its routes through Broward County and the additional 12 counties of the Florida 
Greenway Route. These signs are vital because in addition to enhancing the safety of  
cyclists, they convey that cyclists are welcome in Florida. Broward County has formed a 
Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee which has produced a Bicycle Suitability Map  
that is intended to serve as a reference for bicycling in Broward County. Whether you’re 
biking for exercise and health, for recreation, or, more and more commonly these days,  
to commute, safety is of utmost importance.  
 
On behalf of the Greater Fort Lauderdale Convention & Visitors Bureau and the Broward 
County Tourist Development Council, which voted unanimously to send this 
communication to you, we urge the FDOT to permit the installation of signs along the  
East Coast Greenway Route. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Best, 

 
Nicki E. Grossman 
President/CEO 
 

http://bikebroward.fiu.edu/mpobike/


 
 

 
April 23, 2015 
 
 
Mr. Billy Hattaway, Secretary 
Florida Dept. of Transportation, District 1 
Billy.hattaway@dot.state.fl.us 
P.O. Box 1249 
Bartow, FL 33831-1249 
 
Dear Secretary Hattaway:  
 
The Indian River County Chamber of Commerce is the designated tourism promotion and marketing 
arm of Indian River County government.  Indian River County has an enthusiastic biking community 
and roadways that are amenable to cyclists.  The Chamber supports signage for the East Coast 
Greenway at intervals along its route including through Indian River County as part of the Florida 
Greenway Route. 
 
Signage programs for the East Coast Greenway are now in place in 14 Greenway states north of 
Florida to Maine. The signs are important to cyclist safety but also will be a means of letting the public 
know that Florida is part of the national trail system for the cycling community. 
 
With an advent of more tourists and our county seeing more eco-tourists, we believe bicycle tourism is 
the next step in eco-healthy vacations. While no studies have been done on cycling in our individual 
county, there are studies and indicators on the Adventure Cycling Association website 
(www.adventurecycling.com) most particular one study on cycling trails from Orange County Florida 
(http://www.adventurecycling.org/default/assets/File/USBRS/Research/Economic%20impact%20-
%20FL%20Orange%20County%20Trail%205-11.pdf) noting the economic impact of cyclists on the 
tourism industry. 
 
We urge Florida D.O.T. to permit and move forward with the installation of signs along our coastline 
and help us welcome our cycling public to Florida! 
 
 
Sincerely, 

     
  
Penny Chandler      Allison McNeal 
President       Tourism Director 
Indian River County Chamber of Commerce 
 
 
 

1216 21st Street  -  Vero Beach, FL 32960 
772-567-3491        www.indianriverchamber.com 

mailto:Billy.hattaway@dot.state.fl.us
http://www.adventurecycling.org/
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http://www.adventurecycling.org/default/assets/File/USBRS/Research/Economic%20impact%20-%20FL%20Orange%20County%20Trail%205-11.pdf
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March 24, 2015 

Mr. Billy Hattaway, Secretary 
Florida Department of Transportation District 1 
billy. hattawav@dot. state. fl. us 
Post Office Box 1249 
Bartow, FL 33831-1249 

Dear Secretary Hattaway: 

Strategically located on Florida's East Coast, Martin County is part of the 
Treasure Coast. A real Florida treasure that celebrates small town life and that 
hard to find old Florida feel. Martin County boasts a natural landscape from 
ocean to river, to the lake and everything in between. 

When i t comes to tourism, Martin County has approximately 1364 hotel/motel 
rooms and about 282,500 visitors each year with almost 70% coming from other 
areas of Florida. There are several distinct areas within the county, each having a 
special draw and offering unique, authentic experiences. One thing that makes 
Martin County unique is the dedication to the environment, making i t a perfect 
eco-tourism destination and a paradise for outdoor enthusiasts. 

One growth trending in tourism is "Bike Tourism", a 2012 report by Advocacy 
Advantage details research that supports the benefits of "Bike Tourism". Cyclists, 
like other forms of travelers, require lodging. But, in addition, because bicycling is 
a physical activity, cycle tourists require food and drink. Research has shown that 
bicyclists also tend to spend more nights in an area compared to non-cycling 
visitors. This data is a very appealing to destination marketing organizations as i t 
translates to "heads in beds" which wi l l help to increase and sustain our 
promotional efforts. 

The East Coast Greenway links together locally owned and managed trails into a 
continuous route. Signage programs are now in place through most of the 14 
Greenway states north of Florida to Maine. These signs are important for more 
than cyclists' safety. Signs also allow us to promote our beautiful natural resources 
to this important demographic. 
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A developed East Coast Greenway addresses many of today's challenges including! 
rising health costs, pollution, pedestrian and bicyclist safety, and sustainable 
economic growth. We encourage FDOT to join with the numerous counties in 
Florida that support these efforts by installing signs along the East Coast 
Greenway route. 

Sincerely, 

Chairman 

EF/tp 

cĉ  Honorable Board of County Commissioners 
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